
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



































Syracuse Metropolitan Transportation Council 
126 N. Salina Street, Suite 100 

Syracuse, New York 13202 

Phone: (315) 422-5716 

Fax: (315) 422-7753 

www.smtcmpo.org

TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ASSESSMENT MEETING 
VILLAGE HALL CONFERENCE ROOM 
FRIDAY, MARCH 14TH, 2024 1:30 TO 2:30  

Attendees 

Michael Alexander, SMTC - Project Manager 

Mario Colone, SMTC – Project Oversight 

Jade Nguyen, SMTC 

Gary Butterfield,  Mayor, Village of NS 

Chance Fieldson, Police Chief, Village of NS 

Pat Gustafson, Deputy Mayor, Village of NS 

Luke Morenus, CHA – Village Engineer 

Joe Asztalos, Deputy Fire Chief (North 
Syracuse) 

Ed Ware, Superintendent of Public Works, 
North Syracuse 

Diane Kufel, Village Clerk, North Syracuse 

Meeting Minutes 

Mayor Butterfield asked if we could start the meeting at 1:35 to give time for the fire department 
representative to arrive. 

Before the meeting officially started, the CHA representative said that final designs will be complete 
in a month or so. He said they are waiting for environmental review and then will get started. 

Purpose of Study 

Mr. Alexander recapped the goal of the study is to reduce cut-through traffic on two village roads. He 
introduced SMTC’s suggestions for how to use turning restrictions (right-in and a right-in, right-out-
only turn) with new road geometry to eliminate cut-through traffic.  Ms. Gustafson said a right-in, 
right-out only was attempted at the end of Maxwell in 1995, but that it didn’t work, because changes 
to the road were not made and that it was only controlled by signage.  She said that the neighbors 
only complained that drivers did not obey the signs – but not about the actual restriction.  Everyone 
agreed there would be support if it worked.  

Speed Cushion Recommendations 

Mr. Alexander made additional suggestions for the placement of speed cushions, sidewalks, 
crosswalks (including one raised crosswalk location), and sign removal. He emphasized that 
emergency vehicles transverse the speed cushions and suggested using designs like those used by 
the City of Syracuse.  Mr. Butterfield asks how raised crosswalks impact plowing.  Mr. Alexander 
answers that it is a gradual taper and should not significantly impact plowing.  The DPW asked how 
challenging this planning process was and Mr. Alexander replied that we managed to get ahead of 
schedule.  Mr. Colone adds that public involvement meetings add several months to the timeline of 
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the study to coordinate the engagement. Mr. Alexander adds that two tech memos with a menu of 
options are offered, and it is up to the municipality to decide whether to implement, if interested. 
Lastly, he suggested the Village create a village-wide speed limit of 25 mph.  He noted that 
implementation is only possible based on an engineer’s study and recommendation.  

Mini-roundabout Intersection Recommendations 

Mr. Alexander explained the rationale for the sidewalk, shared-use path, and bike lane additions.  
Chief Fieldson asked about the mountable curb.  Mr. Alexander explained how they work and that it 
would be located at Van Mara Drive. He also discussed the mini roundabout.  Ms. Gustafson asked 
if the stop signs would remain.  Mr. Alexander said yes, and that we will add them to the map.  Mr. 
Alexander highlights the ornamental pedestrian lights to illuminate the crosswalk. Mr. Alexander 
discussed the added curb to prevent vehicles from overtaking a vehicle yielding to a pedestrian in 
the crosswalk – overtaking vehicles could go around the car that is yielding and could strike the 
pedestrian.  There are questions about the geometry of the roundabout intersection corner because 
of topographic concerns.  This is a design consideration that is engineering-level and may require 
regrading and retaining wall.   

Feedback 

Deputy Chief Asztalos expressed concern about the need for trucks to come down streets from both 
directions. He also asked about sign placement and said to place any fixed objects (e.g., signs, 
poles, etc.) away from areas that the fire truck would use, especially mountable curbs.  He said their 
ladder truck had a 10-foot back swing that makes it easy to strike objects, such as signs, when the 
truck turns.  Mr. Alexander says that SMTC will modify the design to ensure mountable curbs exist at 
both Grove and Van Mara.* 

*In report – note about signs and lights around mountable curb so they aren’t in the way of the fire 
truck’s 10- back swing.  Also, curbs along S. Bay should become mountable curbs.  Pull back to right 
away for corner north of mountable curb for firetruck access.  He expresses this concern because of 
the landmark or lighting in the center of the min-roundabout. Mr. Morenus said that CHA has software 
to test turn feasibility. Mr. Alexander mentions the need to keep the large mountable curb area clear 
from snow. 

Deputy Chief Asztalos suggests an alternate design to narrow Maxwell at S. Bay, to which the mayor, 
police chief, and Mr. Alexander explain why that suggestion may not achieve their goals of reducing 
traffic cut-through.   

Twin Trees Lot Recommendations 

Mr. Alexander said the new design improves access management and safety.  One objective is to 
remove vehicle/vehicle and vehicle/pedestrian conflicts by preventing parked vehicles from backing 
out onto Maxwell Avenue.  The Police Chief and Deputy Fire Chief agreed this was a significant safety 
issue.  The Deputy Chief noted that those parking spaces are used by people who have called in take-
out orders.  Mr. Alexander said this increases parking turnover and further increases safety 
concerns. 
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Mayor Butterfield expresses thanks for the idea because this area is very hazardous and dangerous. 
Diagonal parking and parallel parking ideas were discussed, but the Police Chief felt these ideas still 
present safety concerns.  It was also noted that the VFW and Twin Trees could not share lots as both 
were busy at the same time. 

Next Steps 

The 27th meeting will be a public hearing. Anyone can speak for or against the plans. Mr. Alexander 
says he plans for it to be a 15–20-minute presentation followed by public comment. On average there 
are 6 attendees, but more than a dozen would make it challenging to manage around a table.  We 
can bring a projector. The meeting is also embedded with the board meeting and will start at 5:30. It 
will be introductions, the official announcement that it’s a public hearing, go over abstract and 
approve minutes, and then the SMTC’s presentation, and then they can finish their business 
regarding their budget announcement.  The meeting ended at 2:35. 
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